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Connecting buildings in the Westmead Health Precinct
From late October 2024, work will start to provide 
future access for staff, patients and families to move 
between the new building at The Children’s Hospital at 
Westmead (CHW) and Block K, Westmead Hospital. 

The new connections are being constructed on: 

• Level 3 of the new CHW building to Level 2 of 
Block K  

• Level 4 of the new CHW building to Level 3 of 
Block K  

These connections form part of the NSW Government 
$619 million investment into The Children’s Hospital at 
Westmead redevelopment which includes a new 14-
storey building to provide new and expanded critical 
and acute healthcare services, multi-storey car park, 
revitalised ‘KidsPark’ forecourt and refurbishment of 
some areas of the existing hospital.   

 
Image: Location of work area on Block K 

Construction hours   
Standard construction hours are Monday to Friday 
from 7am to 6pm, Saturdays 8am to 5pm. We will 
provide further notification of any work that is required 
to take place outside of these hours.  

This work will occur in spaces that have been vacated 
(see map on the overleaf for the construction location). 

Managing construction in clinical areas   

The safety of staff, patients and the community are our 
highest priority.   

Please follow signage, marked pathways and 
directions from site staff during construction.   

Noise, dust and vibration will be closely monitored.  
This includes mitigation measures such as:  
• Construction hoardings will be used to reduce 

noise and dust impacts, ensuring the safe 
operation of the hospital during ongoing works 

• Programming noisy works (where possible) at 
times to best minimise impact and disruptions 

• Noise and vibration monitors with real time alerts 
• Noise blankets  

There will also be measures in place to ensure no 
water ingress occurs during construction. 

Materials from the works will be removed externally via 
the CHW new building construction site and Kids 
Research Lane. 

Staff will be continuously being informed and engaged 
throughout the project. 

We thank you for your patience while this important 
work takes place.  

  



Works notification: The Children’s Hospital at Westmead 
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The Children’s Hospital at 
Westmead (CHW) 

New link bridge connecting: 

• Level 3 PSB to Level 2 Block K 
• Level 4 PSB to Level 3 Block K 

  

 

Block K 

New CHW building 


